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President’s Report

*****************************
Where to begin? At the start is always a good place. June 29th Changeover night for the Rotary Club of Strathfield at the Strathfield Golf Club.

On June 22nd President Keith Byrne said to me “no need to worry about the changeover George, everything is planned, just be sure to turn up!” Keith was as good as his word. With Peter Foss as M.C. the evening rolled along very smoothly and I believe very enjoyably. Chef Rudi, on his last night as the club’s caterer, put on a magnificent spread. Speeches were all well received.  Attendance was excellent.  A really good night well planned by Keith and Sue Byrne. A great credit to them both and I’m sure that we would all congratulate Keith on his highly successful presidential year.

So we are off and running in 2005/6 the centenary year and a start to the second century of Rotary.  This year’s motto is Service above Self.  I hope that we can live up to this and enjoy fellowship and fun while we are about it. 

A problem that remains is storage for the club BBQ.  Perhaps members would give it some thought.

Club assembly tonight when all Rotarians are encouraged to express their feelings on what we are doing well and what we could be doing better.  Constructive ideas are always welcome and I am sure some will be forthcoming tonight.

District Governor’s aide Peter Davidson will visit us on the 13th of July.  Peter has requested that the board stay back after the meeting for 10 – 15 minutes.

In closing, may I express my thanks to all Strathfield Rotarians for giving me the honour and privilege to serve as the President for the coming year. I have been greatly encouraged by the offers of help given by so many.  We look forward to the challenges that lie ahead.

President George.

District Changeover

Over 300 Rotarians and friends attended the District Changeover, which incorporated the Rotaract changeover, on Saturday 2nd of July at the Marconi Club.

Strathfield had 13 representatives for the occasion which saw PDG Lloyd Roever hand over the District Governor position to DG Bill Little and of course Harley Tarrant elevated to DG Elect.

One of the features of a successful evening was the presentation of a cheque for $300,000.00 raised by the ‘Italian Affair Committee’ for the Tsunami appeal.  It will now go to the appeal through Rotary channels.
To-Night’s Meeting
*****************************
Club Assembly Dinner

Congratulations

*****************************
Birthdays

11/07/2005
Neela Jeganathan
Anniversaries

NIL

Last Meeting’s Visitors
*****************************
Dr. Naidoo, Rotarian from South Africa

Last Meeting’s Guest Speaker

*****************************
Rod McDougall introduced a member of the Australian Crime Commission of the Australian Police Force who spoke to the Club about Federal Law Reform. Joe Saad thanked Chris on behalf of the Club.

Last Meeting’s Announcements

*******************************
From President Keith Byrne:-

· Joint Board meeting held after last meeting

· Commitment sheet for Club Changeover

From Secretary Tony Lanzafame:-

· Purchase of Commemorative Silver Coins from the Perth Mint to celebrate the Centenary of Rotary. Contact Tony if you would like to purchase these commemorative coins.

· Copy of the AHRF newsletter available.

From Director Paul Giammarco:-

· Call for prizes in next week’s raffle.

From Director Bradley Ayres:-

Group Study Exchange

The Group Study Exchange (GSE) program of The Rotary Foundation is a unique cultural and vocational exchange opportunity for young business and professional men and women between the ages of 25 and 40 and in the early years of their professional lives.  The program provides travel grants for teams to exchange visits between paired areas in different countries.  For four to six weeks, team members experience the host country's institutions and ways of life, observe their own vocations as practiced abroad, develop personal and professional relationships, and exchange ideas.

For each team member, The Rotary Foundation provides the most economical round-trip air ticket between the home and host countries.  Local Rotarians in the host area provide for meals, lodging, and group travel within their district.

Wanted - GSE Team - Thailand

GSE Team for 2005-06 will visit District 3340 in Thailand which has 57 clubs, 1,300 members and includes Cholburi, Khon Kaen, Rayong, Chon Buri and Pattaya.

Outbound team will be away from mid-March and attend District 3340 Conference on 30 March 2006.  Inbound team will be here Mid-March to mid-April and attend Conference on 7-9 April 2006.

Team Member nominations close 25 July, selection on 7 August.

From Steve Taylor:-

· Commitment sheet for “The Producers” on Tuesday 16th August. $99 per ticket.

From Ted Ingall:-

Port Macquarie District 9690 Conference, April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Put this date in your diary. President George and Ted Ingall have secured 20 rooms at the “Quality Resort, ‘SAILS’, opposite Panthers Convention Centre.”  Each room is $180 including breakfast. To secure these rooms, we have to pay one night accommodation ($180 per room). Make your cheques payable to the Rotary Club of Strathfield. Treasurer Bob will accept Plastic. There are only three rooms left and Ted wants the deposits ASAP.

From Shirley Del Prado:-

New Home Needed for BBQ

Mrs. Mac was very ill in hospital and has now been moved into a Nursing Home. 

This means that the family will probably want us to move our BBQ trailer.

This will probably happen very quickly, so we need to start looking now to find a place where the BBQ can be housed. Any suggestions to be forwarded to Shirley.

From Ray McCluskie:-

Web Page up to Date

Ray has been busy updating our Web Page and invites members to visit the site. Any comments or suggestions for the Page can be given to Ray.

Raffle

The raffle raised $190.00.

1st prize Keith Stockall
-Bottle of Wine
2nd prize Rod McDougall
-Bottle of Wine

3rd prize Niall King

-Dinner next meeting

Statistics 

· $130.00 raised by the Sergeant.

· 5 Apologies

· 2 Non-apologies

Passing of a Former Member

In the SMH of the 25th June, Charles Freckman's death notice appeared. Charles became a member of our Club in the mid 70's and resigned in Raymond' McCluskie’s year to move to Balcolyn on Lake Macquarie where he rejoined Rotary.

Roger Vince spoke to Ron Thurgar who said that Charles had been battling lung cancer which was inoperable. His new Rotary Club presented him with a PHF recently. When he originally joined our Club he was a Director of Berlie/Hestia and later changed his classification to Bird Seed Merchant after he had purchased a new business.

The funeral was held at St Johns Vianney, Yambo Street Morriset at 11am on Wednesday 29th June. He was aged 71.

In lieu of flowers donations were requested to the Rotary Health Research Foundation.
Coming Events

*****************************
Trivia Night

Fri. 12th August in the Wallis Theatre at Meriden School. Organised by Peter Foss.

Theatre Night

The Producers” on Tuesday 16th August.

$99 per ticket. Contact Steve Taylor
Koncert for Northcott

Saturday, 3rd September, 2005.

Members of the Inner Wheel Club of Parramatta are assisting in promotion and the sale of tickets (Please contact Carol Houston)

Police Officer of the Year Awards

7th September 2005. at the Golf Club. 

Partners Night

District Golf Day

20th October 2005. Strathfield Golf Club. 

Open to all Rotarians and friends, 

Contact Ray Wilson.

(Ray is seeking sponsors for this event to ensure a good donation to District.)

Pride of Workmanship Awards

Date to be determined in November 2005. Partner’s Night

Club Xmas Party 2005

Fri. 9th Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club as a transfer meeting.  Partners Night.

District 9690 Conference

April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie.
Next Rotary Meeting

*****************************
13th July 
Father Columba McBeth-Green 


Police Chaplin 


Sydney Outer Metro Region 

Future Club Meetings

*****************************
20th July 
John O'Grady


Sydney Skywriting 

27th July
DG’s visit at the Golf Club.


Partners Night. 6:30pm for 7:00pm

3rd August
Paul Austin


"Save Strathfield from Amalgamation"

10th August
Angharad Candlin


"Foster Care Adoption Agent"

17th August
Gary Blaschke


"No Port Enfield"

24th August
Tri-District Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club. 


Rotary Information Night.

31st August
Graham Gilmore

"Role of The Public Trustee"

7th September
"Police Officer of the Year Awards Night"

Humour from Our Members

**********************************
What’s in a Name

From Joe Campisi

I recently met a Chinese man and his name was Sipho Mthethwa and I asked:

"How did you ever get a name like Sipho Mthethwa, being a Chinese man?"

"Many, many years ago when come to this country, was stand in line at Home Affairs Document Centre.

Man in front was big black man. 

Lady at Counter Look at him and ask, "What is your name", he says, "Sipho Mthethwa".

Then she looks at me and asks, "Your name?"

I say, "Sem Ting". 
Top Ten Things Only Women Understand 

10. Cats' facial expressions. 

9. The need for the same style of shoes in different colours. 

8. Why bean sprouts aren't just weeds. 

7. Fat clothes. 

 6. Taking a car trip without trying to beat your best time. 

5. The difference between beige, ecru, cream, off-white, and eggshell. 

4. Cutting your bangs to make them grow. 

3. Eyelash curlers. 

2. The inaccuracy of every bathroom scale ever made. 

AND, the Number One Number One thing only women understand: 

1. OTHER WOMEN 
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